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COLLEGE VISION 

‘Benalla P-12 College ensures that every child learns and is prepared for 

the future through a commitment to excellence in teaching, high 

expectations and positive relationships in a safe and inclusive 

environment’ 

Our College  

Values 
 

 

Respect 

 

Responsibility 

 

High Expectations 

 

Integrity 

Tuesday 22 February 

Year 7-12 Swimming Carnival 

Wednesday 23 February 

• Years 5-9 School Photos 

• Years 4-6 Ovens & Mitta Division 

Swimming –Wangaratta 

• Year 12 OES & SR Surf Trip –

Torquay 

Monday 28 February –10 March 

Year 3/4 Swimming Program 

Tuesday 1 March 

Southern Ranges Swimming-

Benalla Aquatic Centre  

Friday 11 March  

Student Free Day  

Monday 14 March  

Labour Day Public Holiday 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

After a false start, we now have 5 of our Year 9 students settled in for a 

term at the new Don Valley Campus of the School for Student 

Leadership. Aria Winkler, Amber Armstrong, Emily Hedt, Charlie Pullicino 

and Jyai Godwin are living with 40 other young people from around the 

state and learning about leadership for the next 8 weeks. This will be a 

great experience for them and I wish them all the best for a wonderful 

and memorable journey.  

 

Last week our Year 10, 11 and 12 students were given a presentation by 

the Pat Cronin Foundation. The presentation is called ‘Be Wise’ and aims 

to educate young people about the ‘Coward Punch’ and how violence 

and aggression can have such negative and long lasting impacts on 

individuals, families and communities. There was a strong message about 

the important roles that bystanders play in these situations. As always with 

these events, our students responded well to the key messages of the 

presentation and participated respectfully.  

 

Please note we have a student free day coming up on Friday March 11th. 

This day has been set aside for staff to undertake important professional 

development at the school. Day care will be available for those who 

need it on that day.  

 

Finally, I am taking some personal leave for a couple of weeks. Tim Hall 

will be stepping in as acting Principal for that time. Tim is the principal of 

Mansfield Secondary College and has a lot of experience in schools. He 

will do a great job supporting everyone during that time.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Tony Clark 

Principal 

 

mailto:benalla.p12@edumail.vic.gov.au
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TERM 1 DATES, TUESDAY 31ST JANUARY– THURSDAY 8TH APRIL 

PRINCIPALS MESSAGE CONTINUED... 

 
 

BENALLA P-12 UNIFORM SHOP 

2021 OPEN DAYS  

FAITHFULL STREET  

CAMPUS 

 

BACK TO SCHOOL 

UNIFORM DATES  
 

 
• Wednesday 23rd Feb 3pm-5pm 

• Wednesday March 9th 3pm-5pm 

• Wednesday April 6th 3pm-5pm 

 
Orders can also be placed over the 

phone and delivered to your 

campus. 
 

Call Judds Yarrawonga on  

5744 1269 for any further details  
 

 

A reminder to families 

that our Foundation 

students will have 

each  Wednesday off 

until the 16th March.  



HOUSE CAPTAINS 

Avon Street Campus News  

BENALLA P-12 COLLEGE  

 

Congratulations to this terms House Captains. 

Pictured above are: Joshua, Isabelle, Azaala and 

Xavier. 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

This weeks Students of the Week were: Fiza, Tegan, Zane, 

Sophie, Charli and Bronte. 

In Miss Hudson's grade 1/2 we have been working on our partner 

reading. This involves students taking it in turns to read to one an-

other and provide support when needed. Students have been 

working on their decoding of tricky words and their fluency.  

 

We have also been practicing our handwriting each day. Students 

have been working hard to form their letters correctly and write on 

dotted thirds. First we practice on whiteboards and then we write 

in our writing books.  



ATTENDANCE CHAMPIONS 

Waller Street Campus News  

BENALLA P-12 COLLEGE  

 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

Congratulations to this week’s Waller 

Campus Students of the Week: Elly, 

Leroy, Finlay, Emily, Mia, Blaike, Trae, 

Max and Marcus  

Our Foundation/1 students have settled into school beautifully! They are continuing to 

develop their understanding of our school values in particular our value of respect 

through using whole body listening. Our students have been introduced to the first set of 

sounds through our phonics program and we would like to say a big thank you to mums 

and dads for helping them to practice these sounds at home!  

 

In maths, we have been learning about 2D shapes. Foundation students have been 

practicing naming the shapes and finding real life examples of them. Year One students 

have been challenged to extend their learning by identifying the features of these 

shapes. We are commencing our unit of study, Beautiful Benalla, where we will unpack 

what it is that makes Benalla such a special place to live and learn.  

  

Miss Rae 

Alexis, Elijah, Emily, Ariella and Trae 



SWIMMING TIME TRIALS 

SPORTS NEWS 

BENALLA P-12 COLLEGE  

 

A number of students from Years 4 to 6 attended the Benalla 

YMCA to participate in a time trial event. Students were required 

to swim 50m and their times were recorded.  

All students gave their best effort and four students qualified to 

compete in Wangaratta at the Division event. 

Congratulations to Darcey Carracher, Arni Lees, Sophia Young 

and Noah Anderson. 

 

House points were also earned on the day. Buller finished in first 

place, followed by Hotham, Stirling and Buffalo. 

 

Thank to Hamish, Ross and Emily who helped run the event. 

 

Vanessa Neilson 

PE Teacher 



MATHS HOMEWORK- 

YEARS 7-12  

BENALLA P-12 COLLEGE  

 

 
 

Student in Year 10, 11 and 12 attended Be Wise, a presen-

tation from the Pat Cronin Foundation. Pat Cronin was a 

young man tragically killed by a Coward Punch in 2016. 

The anti-violence Be Wise Presentation empowers students 

to handle conflict, look after each other and make wise 

decisions-to end the Coward Punch and make our com-

munity a safer and kinder place to live. 

BE WISE 

Do you find yourself asking “Do you have any home-

work” to which you are answered “NO!” each night? 

Each week students in Year 7 – 10 will have a homework 

sheet to complete for maths. This homework has a num-

ber of benefits, including: 

• Regularly revising key skills in all areas of maths 

• Setting up a homework routine for senior years of 

school 

• Providing opportunities for organization and persis-

tence 

It can be completed all in one hit or broken up over a 

few nights. Working out can be done on a separate 

page and brought to school on the designated day at 

the end of the week (usually Thursday or Friday).  

Students will then correct their work and work to im-

prove on the last weeks results. 

They may find some of the questions challenging – that’s 

ok! You may like to try the Problem Solving questions to-

gether as a family .. they can be trickie! 

Please contact your childs teacher if you have any 

questions or concerns. 

Narelle McInnes 

Secondary Maths Leader 
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BENALLA P-12 COLLEGE  

 



Building strong working relationships with teachers 

BENALLA P-12 COLLEGE  

 



Building strong working relationships with teachers 
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